
Notification Regarding the Data Warehouse Training Database 
4/18/03 
 
The training database, which is available to all Data Warehouse users, was 
refreshed with new data during this past weekend.  Details on accessing the 
training database are available in the Data Warehouse Step by Step Guide. 
 
The following changes will be noted in both the training database and the 
production database. 
 
� All references to Mohawk County have been changed to Hudson 

County.   
 
� In the CCRS placement related cubes (admissions, discharges and in 

care) an additional level of detail is available in the dimension “age 
range”.  Users will be able to select an individual age year. 

 
� A new sub folder titled “Report Library” has been added to the Data 

Warehouse folder.  This folder contains IMRs that have been 
developed by staff to meet specific user requests for data.  Report 
descriptions and report samples are provided in a document titled Data 
Warehouse Report Library Listing. This document can be found on 
the OCFS Data Warehouse link on the Connections website.   
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